Group 6 EH&S Meeting 

CMU 046

May 21, 2008  3:00pm
Minutes by Tracy Harvey
Present:  Michael Merrill, Alex Peck, Stuart Cordts, Robert Blum, Sherri Huber, Tracy Harvey, Larry Sommers, Doug Will
I.
Call to Order
Tracy called meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  Minutes from April 16, 2008, were approved via email.

II.
Campus Wide Meeting May 14, 2008 Summary
Andrew Farris led the committee in a “risk mapping” exercise for four safety concerns identified by the Occupational Health and Safety Office within EH&S.  The committee voted “inadequate personal protection, training, monitoring and emergency preparation for researchers, staff and faculty cause short and/or long term safety/health hazards, illness or injuries” as the most likely to occur.  There was then discussion about the impact of this kind of risk, and what controls were not in place to prevent this kind of concern.
Denis Saprio reported that the notification requirement for hospitalization of UW employees with a work-related injury or illness has changed.  Notification of L&I within 8 hours is now required when an employee is admitted to the hospital (the requirement used to be notification of L&I when two or more employees were admitted).  So, departments should notify EH&S as soon as possible, so that they can then notify L&I. We were reminded that departments are required to inform their employee’s emergency contact when an employee is admitted to the hospital due to a work-related injury.
III. 
Accident/Incident Reports

The single incident reported for the month of April was complete; no issues of concern were found.  
Stuart Cordts brought clarification regarding incomplete accident reports:  EH&S would like the Safety Committee to follow up with supervisors when corrective action is not provided (this is often caused by a problem with the OARS: the electronic form is quite different from the hard copy form, and when the hard copy form is provided EH&S enters the information into the electronic form—it is not always an obvious translation, so boxes may be left blank).  The committee agreed to contact Alex Peck when incomplete forms are reviewed, to see if he has already addressed the concern.  If so, the matter is left to EH&S. If not, the committee will contact the supervisor; a form letter from another group was provided by EH&S as a possible template.
IV.
Group 6 Unit contacts.  
We will continue to send Tracy updates to department contact information; a current list will be sent to all committee members for review.  Michael Merrill brought a list of questions regarding Group 6 departments; these questions will be addressed at the June meeting.
A copy of Health and Safety Committee information was summarized by Tracy Harvey and will be emailed to all committee members for distribution to the department contacts.
VI.
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 18, at 3:00 p.m. in CMU 046.

VII.
Meeting adjourned at 4: 03 p.m.


